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ROAD TRANSPORT AND SAFETY AGENCY
PRESS STATEMENT
RTSA TO REVOKE LICENSES OF ERRING DRIVERS THIS FECTIVE PERIOD
LUSAKA, 20th December 2019—The Road Transport and Safety Agency (RTSA), has warned all road users to observe all traffic rules and regulations during the festive period.

The RTSA has further warned that all drivers found driving under the influence of alcohol risk their licenses being revoked in accordance with the Road Traffic Act No.11 of 2002 which empowers the RTSA Director to revoke a driving license of any person that shows to be a danger to the public.

The public is also cautioned that in collaboration with the Zambia Police traffic section, the RTSA had deployed adequate officers to ensure adherence to road traffic rules and regulations by way of conducting highway traffic patrols across the country.

This will be complimented with road safety education and publicity alongside traffic law enforcement.

The RTSA would continue conducting such activities on major highways and strategic roads to ensure that all road users are abreast with road safety rules and regulations in order to continue saving lives from avoidable road traffic crashes.

Members of the public are also implored to be proactive and  make use of the RTSA National Call Centre by reporting bad, careless and dangerous drivers on the Toll Free Line - 983 and the WhatsApp line 0965 429499. 
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